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Amnesty International

Blackheath and Greenwich

Newsletter 

July 2016 

Group meeting 12.07.16
1. We welcomed two new members: Ella De and Edouard Pokou.
2. Campaign reports 

China: Angela reported that: on 15 June 2 bloggers, Lu Yuyu and Li Tingyu were detained on suspicion of picking quarrels and provoking trouble.
On 7th July AI issued a statement calling on the Chinese authorities to end their ruthless crackdown on Human Rights lawyers and activists. 248 have been detained since July  2015.and 17 still need letters of support.

On 15 June 9 activists were detained for commemorating the 27th anniverary of the Tiananmen square crackdown.

In February a Tibetan writer, Druklo, was sentenced to 3 years in jail for writing about the presence of Chinese security guards ahead of a sensitive Tibetan anniversary.

But Angela was able to report some good news: He Xiabo was released but two other defenders of workers’ rights in Guandong province remain in jail. In February two other activists were released and on January 27 a Swede who had been in secret detention since Jan. 3rd was deported.
Angela stated that these examples of good news suggest that our letter writing and other campaigns do have some effect.

Burma: Through Simon Brigitte has established contact with the new country coordinator, Nola Weerwag. She spent time on the Burma/Thai border supporting and researching human rights for women, interviewing former prisoners of conscience.
Despite the election of the National League for Democracy last Autumn there are still politically motivated arrests. See the AI report ‘New Expression Meets Old Repression’. 

There was a crackdown in March just before the new government took over but most students arrested then and many prisoners of conscience were released on April 8th. Aung Sang Tsu Khi has been excluded from government on a technicality but has been appointed a state councillor and honorary president. It is difficult for the new government to make changes as a 75% majority is required in Parliament and the military have 25% of seats according to the new constitution.
5 men, a Buddist, a Chinese and 3 Muslims remain in detention for publishing a calendar claiming the Rohinga (Muslims) are an ethnic-religious minority. A poet and former monk was released.

Central America: Another environmental campaigner has been killed and protests continue about the death of Berta Caceres. It has emerged that the USA has trained members of the Honduran military in anti-activist repression.
AI continues to campaign against the total ban on abortion in El Salvador which has resulted in several women who have had miscarriages being imprisoned, some for many years.

Tilly said that the forthcoming AIUK campaigns on ‘People on the Move’ and Human Rights’ Defenders will have particlar relevence to Central America.

London Region: David W-W had attended  an unsatisfactory planning meeting. A London wide Picnic is scheduled for August, date to be decided, and a networking session early in 2017. Group members felt that this event should have some brief inputs re new campaigns etc. A register of group assets (a-v, banners, display materiials etc) is to be set up. The organisation of the London region is disrupted owing to the resignation of 2 out of 3 volunteer coordinators. Nominations will be sought soon for replacements.
Monthly Action: No new action has been notified since April. That section of the AI website is badly out of date. Simon to report.

3.
Booksale. A very complimentary letter has been received from the Chair of AIUK, mentioning the activism as well as the money raised.
There was an estimated attendance of 500 with 150 signatures to the petition and many contributions to the book of condolences for Jo Cox MP.

Clearing up was a major problem this year. Despite help from non-members and Zoe from AIUK, Graham and Geoff did not finish until 9.00pm (usually 7.00pm). There were more unsold books than usual, Rachel’s garage was filled, with surplus kindly being stored in Olwen’s garage. The display boards and other materials are in Olwen’s garage and Graham has the keys to the church.
Ann thanked those who had made cakes; sales were up this year.

Credit card sales totalled about £3,200 of the overall £10,860 so it was agreed to continue with this. Donations to the FGM campaign were £260.

The treasurer suggested that we donate £7000 to AIUK. This was agreed.

4.     Times of meetings. A substantial majority favoured continuing with a start time of      7.30pm

5.
Letter Writing  Simon will chase up Greenwich Picturehouse about returning there. There was a discussion about the merits of individual as opposed to group letters and of making letters less of a circular by handwriting envelopes etc. Letters could be kept shorter by providing an information sheet about the case. Letters to UK addresses to be sent in one envelope and posted ‘signed for’.
David W-W will print off letters provided he receives them by 5.00pm on the Monday preceding the session.

6. 
Future Meetings. August ‘People on the Move’ Brigitte will report on the meeting she and Kristina are attending with Lewisham Council and we will discuss issues of the vetting of accommodation offers and the Government dragging its feet on promise to allow 3000 child refugees. Link with AFRIL to be maintained. 

October. Burma coordinator Nola Weerwag.

TBA. Central America coordinator Tilly Lavenas.

Simon will arrange.

10.   AOB. SUMMER SOCIAL. Sunday 28th August. 2.00pm to 5.00pm. To be held in Olwen’s garden.. Please bring refreshments and folding chairs. If parking in Blackheath Park it is essential to put a note in the windscreen: Visiting Mrs Pearson, 2 Spangate.
	
	                   EVENTS 2016

	Tuesday 26th July
	Letter Writing,  Greenwich Tavern, SE10 

	Tuesday 9th August
	Group Monthly Meeting St Margaret’s

	Tuesday 23rd August
	Letter Writing, tba

	Sunday 28th August
	Summer Social

	Tuesday 13th September
	Group Monthly Meeting St Margarets

	Tuesday 27th September
	Letter Writing tba

	Saturday, 19th November
	Book Sale


Group Meetings: Second Tuesday every month (apart from June) at 7.30pm in the crypt of St. Margaret’s Church, Lee Terrace, SE13 5DL

Letter writing evenings:  Fourth Tuesday every month (apart from December) 
Human Rights Action Centre (HRAC): 17–25 New Inn Yard, London EC2A 3EA; for any official events please register via the website at www.amnesty.org.uk or tel: 020 7033 1675

Present:         Angela Dock,


Ann Hillary


Brigitte Hurrell,


David Webbe-Wood


Edouard Pokou


Ella De


Geoff Torry


Graham Dock


Guy Ottewell,       Ken Ryder


Olwen Pearson,


Rachel Errington,


Roger Hardwick


Simon Ware,


Tilly Lavenas





Apologies:


David Weekes,


Dee Weekes


Miki Flannery























 








